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Greetings from the District Governor

inter is here!

Throughout the district we have
had our share of snow, ice and cold.
Yet Rotarians continue to bundle
up, scrape off their cars and head
out to meetings, service projects
and Rotary events. January is
“Rotary Awareness” month, and
Rotarians in District 6380 are
certainly showing the community in
many ways that our presence is
year-round.

The idea of “Rotary Awareness”
begins in our own clubs. It happens
every time a fellow Rotarian shares
his or her Rotary story, whether it is
how they first became involved or
the latest project that has captured
their heart. It happens every time
someone sees a Rotarian delivering
a holiday food basket or explaining
at a fundraiser why it is still so
important to eradicate polio. It
happens when we wear our pins
and get the opportunity to tell the
Rotary story. The key ingredient is
that each and every Rotarian owns
the personal responsibility to first
know and then to share the Rotary
story.
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“Talk without effort is nothing.”
These words by Maria W. Stewart
have been on my mind as I consider
where we are in the Rotary year. We
talked about the importance of
working with our neighbors in
District 6400 and about the
importance of New Generations.
The B.R.A.G. Team was formed and
is hard at work, with plans to
strengthen clubs in both districts
and to explore a new club that
would be a multi-district club.

We talked about Future

Vision, and we are a Pilot

District. We have a scholar

studying in Paris, our first

“District” Global Grant in

the application process,

our first spending plan for

District Grants approved

and posted on the website, with the
checks for the grants represented in
the plan already out to the clubs. We
talked about a different way to learn
about the foundation, and we held
the “Knock it out of the Park” event.

Have things always been easy and
gone smoothly? Not once. But that’s
the best part. We have had the
opportunity to agree, disagree,
discuss, revise, improvise and
compromise. We've learned, and we
have grown. | thank you all for your
Rotary spirit, because it is those
who don’t have passion and
commitment who are content to sit
back and let the world go by. It is
through growing pains that positive
change occurs, wonderful traditions
are maintained and that
Rotary remains relevant
and revered.

Congratulations on your

efforts. It is producing

results and changing the

world for the better.

Together we continue to
think bigger, to grow better at
working together and to be even
bolder in our determination to
accomplish what Rotarians do best.
It is exciting to be a part of this
amazing organization. Spread the
word and tell your story through
your actions!



B.R.A.G. Team Update

Building and Reaching All Generations
m Nick Casteel

Sterling Heights Rotary Club

B.R.A.G. Team - What are our goals?

-+ 50 new younger members (under 35) by July
2011 within combined districts

- Alternative fee structure. Goal July 1, 2012

- Have a New Generations liaison person
(preferably youngest member) in every club in
both districts. July 1, 2011 goal.

- Give a presentation to both district
conferences about B.R.A.G. and finally to make
presentation to Rotary International Conference
- A new Rotary logo. July 1, 2012.

- Form a new Rotary club from the B.R.A.G.
team. July 1, 2011 goal.

Strategies

- New Generations point person in each club
encouraged to be younger member

- Alternative fee structure for those under 35-36
- Start a new club through B.R.A.G.

- Presentations to district conferences

- District 6380 Interact Day is February 5 Huron
High School

- District 6400 does not have an Interact Day

- Discussion about bridging the three larger
Rotary groups together -- students, in between
school and work, and business owners and
professionals

Discussion followed about programs/initiatives
and partnership opportunities for B.R.A.G.
members

Importance of focusing on activities rather than
brochures and important to invite others
outside of B.R.A.G. to work with us to spread the
word

Next Meetings

A volunteer event for Winter Blast February 13
a B.R.A.G. team get-together and go for drinks
following at Traffic Jam & Snug (Hannah to
confirm)

Business meeting of core executive committee
(everyone welcome) January 29 at the Detroit
Beer Company 2 p.m. (Hannah to confirm); 4
p.m. social time

Business meeting March 4 at 5:45, social
meeting at 6:30 at the Cass Cafe in midtown

Rotary Foundation District Grant Applications
m Donald R. Chisholm ~ District Rotary Foundation Chair

Committee met on December 11, 2010. The subcommittee, under the

able and dedicated leadership of its chairperson PDG Terry Youlton,
reviewed 30 Rotary Foundation District Grant Applications submitted by
20 clubs of our district. Those applications which were approved were
included in the district’s Rotary Foundation District Grant Application
which was submitted to the Rotary Foundation. The information is listed
below and will also be available on the website.

The Grants Subcommittee of our District’s Rotary Foundation

The Rotary Foundation has approved the District 6380 Spending Plan,
which is now posted on the district website. Thank you to the committee
members for their hard work and to the clubs for the effort put into writing
the grants. This year was a learning process for all of us as we worked
under the new Future Vision Model.

The committee spent time at the end of the meeting on a debrief of the
process so that we can continually improve the process. The checks have
been mailed, and we look forward to hearing about the great things to be
accomplished as implementation of the projects gets underway. As always,
your input is welcome and essential as we work together to meet needs
locally and around the globe.

Club Type Approved Amount
Ann Arbor Literacy $2,500.00
Ann Arbor Jamaican Sanitation $2,500.00
Ann Arbor Guatemalan Solar Project $2,500.00
Ann Arbor North Sanitation $2,500.00
Bloomfield Hills Study Hall $2,500.00
Chatham Sunrise Bicycle Racks $2,500.00
Clarkston Los Ninos Education $2,500.00
Clarkston Eyeglasses $ 500.00
Davisburg Community Signage $1,000.00
Dexter Sisal House $ 500.00
Farmington Library Park $ 836.00
Lake Orion Sunrise Beds for children $ 833.00
Pontiac BioSand Filters $2,500.00
Ridgetown Soccer Field Development $2,500.00
Rochester Wildflower/Erosion Control $ 600.00
Rochester Literacy $ 500.00
Sterling Heights BioSand Filters $2,500.00
Tilbury Splashpad $2,500.00
Troy Tanzania classroom $2,000.00
Warren Belize $2,500.00
Waterford Community sports facility $2,500.00
Ypsilanti Peru ambulance $1,566.00

The approved grants total $40,835.00



Rotary District 6380
District Conference
Park Place Hotel
Traverse City, MI
April 29th - May 1st

. Informative Breakout
sessions

. Extraordinary
Speakers

. Wine Tasting

. Opera House Dinner

. Chocolate!
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Clean Water Project in the
Dominican Republic
B Joyce Joyce

ould your club like to hear
Wabout a clean water project in

the Dominican Republic? I (a
member of the Sterling Heights Rotary
Club) have led several projects, with
the cooperation of the Rotary Club of
Bonao and supported by Rotary clubs
in our District 6380, to install BioSand
water filters for poor people in the
central part of the Dominican Republic.

More than 1,100 filters have been
installed resulting in more than 13,000
people having access to clean water. |
have built up a rapport with the Bonao
Rotary Club having traveled there six
times to observe the results and check
on the sustainability of the several
projects.

[ have applied for a Rotary
Foundation District Grant and am
seeking financial contributions to fulfill
this grant. In any case, [ will be happy
to give a presentation to your club
showing various aspects of a successful
international project. You may contact
me at 586-751-2861 or
mrsjoyce2@wowway.com

Interactors Make Pictographs for Water Project
m Eileen Heasley

John and Eileen Heasley to learn about BioSand filters. The students plan to
make pictograph directions to accompany the written directions given to
those receiving a filter in the 2011 Ecuador Water Filter Project.

Epidemiologist Erica Gwynn
organized the project. Erica
worked in Mexico as part of a
Rotary Ambassadorial
Scholarship in 2007-8. She
explained that, during that year, it
was the young people who made
her project a success and they
continue to implement her
changes. Now that she has
returned, she wants to motivate
our young people to help bring
safe drinking water to those most
in need.

The four-hour workshop began with a discussion about the benefits of the
BioSand filter and how it works. The group then spent time sifting sand and gravel
to actually commission a filter. Interactors were excited about the project. They
learned more about how the BioSand filter works and met new friends to work
with them on the project.

H igh school students from the Troy and Novi Rotary Interact clubs met with

For more information contact
Eileen Heasley o eheasley@avisionforcleanwater.org
Erica Gwynn e egwynnl123@yahoo.com

The 26th RYLA is Quickly Approaching

recruiting students from your local high schools for this year’s Rotary Youth Leadership

Awards. It will take place on May 13-15 in Ridgetown, Ontario. In 2010, we had a near
record group of 119 students from all over District 6380, including several exchange
students. 2010 also brought with it RYLA 2.0. RYLA 2.0 featured a group of ten returning
RYLArians, who participated in a brand new RYLA experience.

I t's that time of year again to change the lives of students in your area! Time to start

In 2011, we look forward to seeing another enthusiastic group of young people who want to again be a part of the fantastic
RYLA experience. RYLA 2011’s theme is “Building You.” Students can expect to complete the RYLA experience with a new
understanding of themselves as leaders and tools to help them meet the demands of a leader today. New speakers and
activities will be a part of this year’s program.

Registration forms for RYLA and RYLA 2.0 are available on RYLA Section of the district website, www.rotary6380.org
The cost is once again $210 (CDN & US) for the first year program, and $150 for RYLA 2.0. Also, bus transportation will be
provided for U.S. students traveling to RYLA for a nominal fee. Information on departure times and cost will be posted on the
RYLA link on the district website by the end of February.

The RYLA committee is well on its way to planning another great RYLA experience for your local youth in District 6380. We
urge all clubs to contact local schools, Interact clubs and club members for good candidates for your club to sponsor.

If you have any questions regarding RYLA or RYLA 2.0, please feel free to contact RYLA co-chairs

Jim Adams

e jimadams842@hotmail.com

Paul Brown

e pabrown@southkent.net




Queensland Premieres Disaster Relief Appeal
m Barry G. Fraser

Australia is exactly where the District 6380 GSE Team spent four weeks

in March 2009. We spent eight days in Toowoomba which is the location
of the viral video of the cars piling up along a creek on January 1 just after six
inches of rain fell in 30 minutes on already very wet land. This was very close
to where six of the seven Rotary clubs in Toowoomba have their meeting
place. These are the comments from my Rotarian hosts, Graham and Margaret
Christensen received on January 23.

The very major floods we have been hearing about in South Queensland,

“Tmba residences were not greatly affected -- just a few. See our most recent
newsletter (including opportunity to donate to The Rotary Flood Appeal SQ).
Mostly it was businesses along the line of the West Creek and East Creek, possibly
up to 100 affected -- some quite badly though. Most are back in business to some
extent. The council cleanup and road repairs will take ages with bridges washed
away and metal railings demolished. Despite the two deaths in Toowoomba and
the shock/awe of the event, Toowoomba was really quite lucky comparatively --
or let’s say, one of the luckier communities. The towns out west of us (Darling
Downs and Outback for 300 km - very flat and very good farmland) have been
flooded several times since early December and then with most of entire towns
affected (too numerous to list, including St. George and Chinchilla where our
team spent two weeks.) They are those where the water flows on down the
Condamine, Bollone, Warrego Rivers into the Darling and in a few months time
into the Murray River of South Australia. The real tragedies are East of the Great
Dividing Range from the Eastern escarpment of Toowoomba. Massive
destruction and high loss of life, many still missing and another body just found
today -- some up to 80 km away. The creek beds with water substantially now
subsided are like masses of trees all piled up with cars, trucks, vehicles
unrecognizable, water tanks and farm houses all intermingled for about 80 km
from Toowoomba but with total creek lengths about 1,000 km all up in the
tributaries -- one hell of a mess and one body was found in a mangled house after
the house had been searched twice previously. Still some water holes may
contain bodies under gravel and trees after the water fully recedes.”

In the Brisbane, Ipswish, Goodna, Jindalee and Oakley areas where we spent
one week, the flooding and damage was/is the most severe along the Brisbane
River. Here are comments from my Rotarian hosts, David and Sue Herbert, in
this area received January 24.

“Thanks for your concern. Our house, as you know, is up a hill so everything has
been fine with us, however our kids had major problems. Emma has a house right
on the river and despite being 20 feet above the normal river level she had water
five feet high through the lower ground floor. She lost furniture, bedding, and a
lot of stored items. Michael's house is on West Lake not far away and the whole
of the ground floor went under. We have spent the last week tearing out plaster
walls, all the cabinets in kitchen and bathrooms etc. Nine of the guys in Rotary
came over last Wednesday and helped enormously. I am attaching a link to our
last club bulletin which describes to some extent what happened and who was
affected and the opportunity to donate.”

http://69.172.226.208/~vh070002 /jindalee/newsletters/24-2010-11.pdf

® Here is a link to a mapping service showing the floods one day after the peak
(January 20). You can zoom around the city and get closeups.
http://www.nearmap.com/?11=-27.535027,152.999811&z=15&t=k

District 6380 is a Proud Partner
in the
Rotary Leadership Institute

From Renee Merchant
This is the first graduating class of RLI
Great Lakes Division. Simon is showing
the Chatham RC Rib Fest T-shirt. We
raised $139 and a Canadian Twoonie
for polio eradication.

Congratulations to the first graduates
from District 6380:
Bill Himelberger (Romeo)

Kim Peirce (Chatham Sunrise)
Ginny Barron (Farmington Hills)
Karen Krause (Hartland)

Phil Abraham (Farmington)

You have certainly shown the Rotary RLI
world that District 6380
is indeed Bigger, Better and Bolder.
These individuals have completed
Parts I, II and III of the RLI training and
now bring a wealth of knowledge back
to the district and to their respective
clubs. Again, thank you to them and
to the clubs who have supported their
participation. We have numerous
additional Rotarians from our district
who are "in process" as RLI participants
as well as facilitators. Special thanks to
PDG's Judy Garver and Audrey Chevalier
for their leadership with the RLI. It is an
exciting initiative and a way to
strengthen all of our clubs.



Rotary Club of Ann Arbor North Adds Ronald McDonald House to Its List of Service Projects
m Manish Mehta

gathered enthusiastically to cook and serve a French-theme menu at Ann Arbor’s Ronald McDonald House.

This was the club’s inaugural volunteering event at RMH, and they were supported by four Rotary family
members, one RYE student from France, and two members of Skyline High School Interact Club. The event was
championed and coordinated by Brigitte Romero and RCAAN President Charlotte Luttrell. More than 30 family
members of long-term pediatric and neonatal patients enjoyed the hospitality and warmth of compassionate ears
offered by the Rotarians as they deal with health challenges faced by their loved ones undergoing treatment at the
U-M C.S. Mott Children’s Hospital, Ann Arbor. The project was funded by the club’s 50/50 raffle and Happy Dollars
collected at weekly meetings, as well as the generosity of club Rotarians. From the members’ unanimous positive
feedback on this unique opportunity for combining fellowship with service, the club intends to cook quarterly and
add the RMH to their long list of community partners.

O n an extremely cold Saturday evening, January 22, seven Rotarians from the Ann Arbor North Rotary Club

Rotary International Foundation Approves District 6380 Sanitation Project in Eastern India

he Rotary Club of Ann Arbor North in partnership with the Rotary Club of Kolkatta Midtown (India) recently
Torganized a consortium of five District 6380 Rotary Clubs (Ann Arbor, Ferndale, Milan, Saline and Ypsilanti) to

apply for a District Simplified Grant. District Foundation Chair PDG Don Chisholm has confirmed that the
application has just been approved by the Rotary International Foundation. Known as Project Dignity, the project
intends to provide 100 toilet-septic systems to rural families in the Sunderbans Islands, an ecologically vulnerable
part of Eastern India. Each toilet-septic system costs approximately $100 installed. Project Dignity has been
established by the Rotary Club of Kolkata and the Ramakrishna Mission (an interfaith NGO) to empower women
from rural households to become economically independent and productive by resolving pervasive health and
sanitation problems. The project enables literacy for schoolchildren, and ensures that families learn clean toilet
habits, so that they are less likely to fall sick or succumb to diarrhea (a leading cause of death from water-borne
illnesses in many third-world countries). The club welcomes new contributions from District 6380 clubs, which
will help increase the number of installed new toilets (as the need is for 3,000 toilets). Please contact Manish Mehta
for details on a project kickoff meeting and how to contribute at manishm@comcast.net or 734-604-7989.
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On January 17 in celebration of Dr. Martin Luther King
Jr. Day, and in the spirit of the occasion, about 70
Birmingham Rotarians, friends and family, including
members of the Interact clubs from Groves and
Seaholm High Schools (Birmingham), packed food
boxes at the Gleaners Food Bank in Pontiac for
approximately two and a half hours. Several thousand
pounds of food was sorted and packed for distribution
to the needy. This event was a complete success and a
great way for Rotarians to demonstrate their
commitment to The Four -Way Test. A similar event is
scheduled for this coming fall.
submitted by president Mark Farlow

Utica-Shelby Rotary
Club Recognized for
Membership Growth
in 2009-10

otary International
Rrecognized the

Utica-Shelby Club for
attaining membership
growth during 2009-10 in
the Small Club Category.
Then-RI President John
Kenney challenged smaller
clubs to reach the next level
of membership numbers -
and our Utica-Shelby took
the challenge and raised their
membership number to 15.
Congratulations to 2009-10
club president Ron Sy and all
the members of Utica-Shelby for their fine achievement.

Birmingham Rotarians
Bell-Ringing
for The Salvation Army

Pontiac and Saline Rotary Clubs Recognized
for Their Model Vocational Service Club
Projects 2009-10

oth the Pontiac and the Saline Rotary Clubs were
B recognized for having Vocational Service Club Projects

during the past Rotary Year 2009-10. You may see the
details of their projects by going to
www.rotary.org/ProjectLINK The projects are listed and fully
described in the Model Club Project section - Number 84
(Saline) and 85 (Pontiac). Congratulations to both these clubs
for serving their communities and their students so well - not
only in 2009-10 but every year since they have been Rotary
clubs. We are all extremely proud of the work that you have
done and for the recognition you received.

afternoon of sledding, skating, and cross-country skiing.

If you prefer being a snow bunny (like me), we'll have
board games and karaoke. The view from the windows of the
brave sports out on
the lake will be
wonderful! The fun
begins on Sunday,
February 6, at 1 p.m.
at 2390 Uplong Drive,
in West Bloomfield. I
am located on Robbin
Lake with additional
privileges on Upper
Long Lake. That is
near Middlebelt and
Square Lake Road. Please bring a dish to pass and a donation
(no matter what amount) to aid in water purification.
Tax-deductible donations may be made out to the Pontiac
Rotary. Also, if anyone has a snowmobile, a sled, or
cross-country skis, it would be great fun to play with them. I'll
provide the hot chocolate and the marshmallows. Please
bring a dish to pass. Children are most welcome. Please note:
if we have inclement weather, we will postpone until the
13th. Please check the Pontiac Rotary website if in doubt. It's
Snow Fun Without You. ... so it would be lovely if you could
RSVP to foster7117@comcast.net or call 248-499-6255.

Please join me, Julie Foster, Pontiac Rotarian, for an

submitted by George Moses BRIGHTON ROTARY
CLUB FUNDRAISER MARCH 19 ~~ The Rotary Club of
Brighton presents “An Evening with Jeff Daniels.” It's
going to be held at the Brighton Center for the
Performing Arts at 8 p.m. on Saturday, March 19.
Tickets are $30 and can be purchased by phone with
VISA or Mastercard at 810-299-4130.



Rochester Rotary Club Brings Holiday Cheer
m Christine Lind Hage

he Rochester Rotary Club held a children's Christmas party on

December 18 for 47 children and their families. Partnering with

the Rotary were Rochester Area Neighborhood House - a local
social service agency -- St. Andrew Catholic Church, Rochester Hills
Public Library, and Cranks Catering of Macomb Township.

“This is the second year we have
held the party and it has become a
much-anticipated holiday event
for the members of our Rotary
Club,” said Rotary President
Cyndee Andrews. “The invited
children and their parents are so
excited about the crafts, games,
and lunch, but of course the
highlight of the event is Santa!”

All the participating children were under the age of 10 and are “true
believers.” Parents indicated what types of toys the children might be
interested and Santa made sure to meet those requests. Toy requests
included craft kits, Uno Attack, Barbie dolls, baby dolls, trucks, and
action figures. Santa asked each child what they wanted for Christmas
and explained the challenge of delivering puppies, a request from a
few kids. He also asked the kids if they would prefer clothes or toys or
candy or vegetables. Believe it or not, a few kids did say they prefer
clothes and vegetables!

“I've worked on this type of event several times and it is so
heartwarming,” said Christine Lind Hage, the event's chairperson.
“My children are all grown up, so to experience Christmas again
through the eyes of young children is such a privilege.” Several
Rotarians planned the event and there were students from local high
schools that helped with the crafts and games.

Royal Oak Rotary’s

Mexico Medical Mission

m Bill Sullivan International Service
Commiittee

heryl Murray, Royal

Oak Rotary Club

president-elect, is
shown preparing a recent
shipment of donated
medical and dental items
for the Medical Brigade
project of the Rotary Club
of Oaxaca (Wa-ha-ka), in
southern Mexico. Oaxaca
Rotarians visit outlying
communities to provide
medical assistance.
Oakland Community Rotary project
College students on an items sent to Oaxaca
exchange program carried proygh 0.C.C. students
the items with them to traveling there
deliver to Dr. Alfredo www.dosmanos.com
Jimenez, past president
and coordinator of the Oaxaca Rotary Club Medical
Brigade project. Bill Sullivan of Royal Oak Rotary
visits Oaxaca periodically, and recently attended a
Oaxaca Rotary meeting to learn more about the
project. Royal Oak Rotarian Dr. Steven Reif of
Oakland Community College helped coordinate this
project. In the near future, a visiting student group
will be returning to Oaxaca, and their assistance will
be requested in carrying back eyeglasses for the
Medical Brigade project.

Packing medical items
for Oaxaca, Mexico

Saline Rotary Club Sets Plaque for Henne Field Benches

m David Blough

embers of the Saline Rotary recently made placed the Rotary wheel in the
M concrete at Henne Field in recognition of the gift of $4,000 made to

Friends of Henne Field to support park benches in the newly redesigned
park. Saline Rotarians raised the funds over the past two years through wine
tasting events and Casino Nights at Saline Summerfest. The Saline Rotary Club

standing: David Blough, Rob Borer,
Scott Fosdick, Lyle Wahl, Ken Despain,

was chartered in 1929. The membership of 35 is made up of business and
professional leaders who volunteer in the community and promote world

Steve Henrie, Paul Thibault, Walt Byers, understanding and peace. Rotary's 31,000 clubs in more than 165 countries and
Bill Crim, Ginger Winter, Bob Bykowski; regions encourage high ethical standards and carry out humanitarian projects to

seated: Laura Speiran, Warren

address such issues as poverty, health, hunger, education, and the environment.

Rentschler, Jerry Bahnmiller; (kneeling) Saline Rotary meets weekly at noon on Thursdays at Travis Pointe Country Club.

Becky Pazkowski and Jill Durnen.



Warren Rotary Club
, "Worlds largest
Romeo Rotary Clubs Fuchre Tournament”
Ath Annual Wine Tasting NOvember 4. 20
February 12, 201 GOAL OF 1200 PARTICIPANTS!
$30/person
Call Bill Himmelberoer at
Y36.792.2569

cgve the Dago,

Saturday, April 9th, 2011
Membership Seminar

More Details to Come!
If you would like to volunteer in planning and promoting
this exciting event, please contact
Paul Benson, Membership Chair at drpaulbenson®doctorbewell.com




District 6380 Status as of December 31, 2010

Rotary YTD 2010-11 2010-11 2010-11 2010-11 2010-11 Annual| Annual
International Membership | Membership | net |Foundation | Foundation |Foundation | Foundation Foundation Giving| Giving
District 6380 as of Reported | gain Annual Annual Annual Restricted Permanent Per Per

Statistics July 1-10 to District or Giving Giving Giving Giving Fund Capita| Capita
Club SAR Dec-31-10 | loss (actual) | (Club Pledge) | Dec-31-10 | Dec-31-10 Dec-31-10 Rank
Anchor Bay 17 17 0| $ 100 | $ 1,700 $ 100 $ -
Ann Arbor 309 308 -11$ 23441 $ 31,100 | $ 23,494 |$ 8,189
Ann Arbor North 33 31 2| $ 3,800 | $ 3,200 | $ 193 [ $ 450
Auburn Hills 12 11 -1 $ 1,300 | $ 550 |$ 1,000 $ 45.83
Berkley 22 21 -1 $ 550 $ =
Birmingham 65 68 3|$ 2920($ 7400|% 1,100 ($ 4,715|$% 100
Blenheim 23 23 0| $ 3,398 | $ 2,650 | $ 3,398 | $ 2,034 $147.74
Bloomfield Hills 36 36 0|$ 3700(s$ 3,800 | $ 751% 132 | $ 20 $ 2.08
Brighton 69 66 3| $ 7,200 | $ 3,500 $ 2,500 $ o
Chatham 60 72 12|$ 7961 ($ 6,500 |$ 2,307|$ 1,626 $ 38.45
Chatham Sunrise 39 38 -1 $ 4,436 | $ 4,100 | $ 28($ 97 $ 072
Chelsea 29 28 -1 $ 1,550
Clarkston 22 22 0|$ 12,368 |$ 2,875 | $ 6,728 | $ 350
Clawson 18 17 -1 $ 2,500 $ -
Clinton/Macomb Sunrise 9 10 1 $ 1,400 | $ 1,000 | $ 100 | $ 100
Davisburg 13 13 0| $ 250 [ $ - $ 1,000 $ 76.92
Dexter 36 36 0| $ 500 | $ 100 [ $ 600 | $ 1,950 $ 16.67
Dresden 17 17 0|$ 1,000 |$ 2,000 $ 97 $ -
Eastpointe 16 14 2| $ 500 [ $ 500 $ -
Farmington 23 24 1|$ 3300($% 1,000 | $ 585 | $ 350 $ 2543
Ferndale 19 20 1% 345 $ 1,300 | $ 70($ 226 | $ 149,807 $ 3.68
Fowlerville 26 27 1{$ 2500($ 1,015 $ -
Hartland 21 20 -1 $ 1,000 | $ 500 | $ 500 | $ 500 $ 2381
Howell 37 45 8| % 25| $ 3,200 $ -
Lake Orion 21 28 7% 2,725 | $ 2,900 | $ 300 | $ 200
Lakes Area 12 14 2|$ 1769 ($ 1,500 | $ 50 | $ 583 $ 417
Livingston Sunrise 48 48 o[ $ 5400 | $ 5,000 $ -
Lyon Area 14 14 0/$ 1,100($ 1,000
Milan 18 19 1% 200 | $ 1,000 $ 1,100 $ =
Milford 31 32 1|$ 2025($% 2325|% 2550
Mt. Clemens 81 7 -4 $ 7,380 | $ 5,380 | $ 1351 ($ 500 $ 16.68
Novi 37 39 2|$ 5500($ 4,000 ($ 4,000 (% 726
Ortonville 11 12 1% 1,000 | $ 550 $ =
Oxford 35 34 -11$ 1,800 ($ 3400|$% 1900|($% 350
Pontiac 25 23 2| $ 1,800 | $ 1,000 | $ 250
Richmond 31 33 2 $ 2,000 ($ 1,000 $ 32.26
Ridgetown 26 25 1 $ 3335 | $ 3,335 $ 6,784 $ =
Rochester 87 87 0| $ 20,000 ($ 8,900 | $ 200 [ $ 100 $ 230
Romeo 10 10 0| $ 800 | $ 360 $ -
Royal Oak 29 33 4% 5834 (% 4,255 [ $ 850 [ $ 500
Saline 32 30 2| $ 300 $ 2,000 | $ 100 | $ 1,450 $ 313
Southfield 10 12 2| $ 150 | $ 500 $ -
Sterling Heights 22 23 1% 3,365 | $ 2,300 | $ 3,495 | $ 397
Thamesville 7 7 0 $ 500 $ -
Tilbury 23 22 -1 $ 5339 | $ 2,300 | $ 200 | $ 2,651
Troy 34 35 1{$ 1470($% 2,700 | $ 700 $ 20.59
Utica-Shelby 15 14 1 $ 2,000 | $ 1,000 | $ 100 | $ 600
Wallaceburg 11 14 3% 971 | $ 1,000 $ -
Warren 24 22 -2 $ 2,500 | $ 180
Waterford 24 27 3|$ 7345($ 3900 (% 2,100 $ 87.50
West Bloomfield 21 19 2| $ 1,950 | $ 2,000 | $ 2775 | $ 75
Ypsilanti 25 26 1|$ 1235($ 1,250 | $ 250 [ $ 50 $ 10.00
District 6380
District Total 1735 1763 28| $ 164937 |$ 152,195|$ 63,079 (% 40482|9% 149,927

Per Capita->[$  91.75 $ 36.36






